The official registration and financial information of the Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation may be obtained from the Pennsylvania D-800-732-0999. Registration does not imply endorsement.

Don Headlee, Emeritus

Jones@GCMHFoundation.org that the state of t

Sheila Stewart, Vice President Fax: 724-852-2063

Kirk King, Treasurer/Secretary Phone: 724-852-2060

John Kendralla Contact us

John Dorean

Daniel Church, MD Executive Director

Jay Hammers, President David Jones

Board of Directors



7 East High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370





7 East High Street Spring 2010 Waynesburg, PA 15370 www.GCMHFoundation.org Volume 2.3

Southwest Regional Medical Center Auxiliary Makes Another Donation

On February 5, 2010, the Auxiliary of Southwest Regional Medical Center (SRMC) made a \$15,000 donation to the Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation. The gift will be combined with the \$10,000 donation made in November, 2009, to support the Foundation's scholarship program for Greene County students enrolled in medical school.



Carol Wise, Jim and Mary Zollars, and Signe Plumlee from SRMC Auxiliary, present Shelia Stewart, David Jones and Jay Hammers from GCMH Foundation, with a \$10,000 check for the physician scholarship fund at the 2009 Harvest Ball.

Founded in 1921, the Auxiliary supports the work of the hospital by donating their time and talents to accommodate patients and visitors of Southwest Regional Medical Center. Currently more than seventy active volunteers operate the Lobby Shop, Cherry Door and Patient Escort services.

In This Issue:

Auxiliary of
Southwest
Regional Medical
Center

Scholarships
offered:
Graduating high
school seniors;
Nursing Students;
Medical Student

VFD Grants

Golf Outing

Board member bio:



Scholarships Abound!

The Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation is pleased to announce, in addition to the annual medical student scholarship, we have now created nursing scholarships for Greene County residents who intend to acquire their nursing degree and practice in Greene County upon graduation.

There are four, separate \$5,000 nursing scholarships available, (with a few parameters to be eligible). The candidate must be a Greene County resident for at least the past four years and have completed at least one year of an accredited nursing school. Deadline to submit a completed application is May 3, 2010.

As mentioned above, GCMHF is pleased to be able to once again offer a \$25,000 annual scholarship for a Greene County resident enrolled in medical school. This is the second consecutive year the foundation has offered the medical student scholarship. Deadline for submitting the application is also May 3, 2010. Simply call the Foundation office for more information or to obtain an application packet for either of these scholarships.



Lastly, the foundation has continued our relationship with Washington Greene Job Training Agency (WGJTA) and is providing funding for five, \$2,000 scholarships for graduating high school students pursuing a degree in a health care field. The application for these scholarships can be obtained from the high school guidance office, and then in turn submitted back to WGJTA. There is one scholarship available for a student from each of the five Greene County school districts. The deadline for this application is April 30, 2010.

Golf Outing

Once again it's time for the Foundation's annual golf outing. We are keeping most things the same as last year, but hopefully this year the summer thunderstorm that hit last year will stay away. The date is July 9, 2010 at Rohanna's in Waynesburg. The format is a four-person scramble with plenty of team and individual prizes.



Flyers for the event will be mailed out in May, but reservations can be made anytime by calling the Foundation office. Don't miss out on this great chance to have some fun and to support the Foundation!

Getting to know your GCMH Foundation Board Members

John Kendralla



John retired after thirty four (34) years of service with the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation. He started out in 1970 as a Highway Laborer and worked his way up to Equipment Operator then as a foreman. He then became the Roadway Programs Coordinator, prior to becoming the County Maintenance Manager.

He was on the Greene County Memorial Hospital board of trustees until the sale to Essent Health Care in 2005. He was then asked to serve on the Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation board.

He serves as a committee member on several county committees, two of which are the Greene County Planning Commission and the Greene County Public Participation Panel for the Southwest Pennsylvania Commission, where he serves as chairman and deals with a variety of transportation issues.

John and his wife Shelda reside in Greensboro, PA.

If you want to see all GCMH Foundation Board Members, or just find out more about us, please go to our web site @www.GCMHFoundation.org.